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Goodbye and Welcome 

The Parish Council has recently          

received the resignation of Ian       

Macleod as Parish Councillor who is 

moving away from the village and we 

wish him well for the future. We        

welcome Ewan Marland who has lived 

in the village for over 20 years and was 

co-opted to the council in April. 

****ANNUAL PARISH MEETING— WEDNESDAY 11TH MAY 2022**** 

The Annual Parish Meeting will be held on Wednesday 11th May starting     

at 7.45pm  

in Carlton Le Moorland Village Hall.  

This is a public meeting and provides an opportunity for parishioners to raise  

any matters of interest or concern within the parish.  

Please also come along and tell us what you think should be improved      

or otherwise in our village.  

The Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council  

will follow after the Annual Parish Meeting. 
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Welcome to the Spring edition of the newsletter which provides 
some news from the village, useful contacts and information. 

COMING UP IN THIS EDITION ………... 

THE QUEENS PLATINUM JUBILEE NEWS        PAGE 2 & 3 

THE POND AND SANDS LANE                      PAGE 4                         

CONSERVATION AREA UPDATE                                                         

VILLAGE HALL NEWS                                    PAGE 4 

Chairman: Cllr. Jeremy Hutchinson  

22 Vicarage Lane                        01522 788489  

Vice Chairman: Cllr. Bob Garlant 

6 Grange Court                            01522 789573 

Cllr. Andy Sceeny              

2 Trinity Close                               01522 788303                                             

Cllr. Fred Jacques   

11 Moorland Close                       01522 788962                                                                         

Cllr. Emma Surphlis      

3 Grange Court                            01522 789574                                                                           

Cllr. Diane Cook          

9 Bells Court                                  01522 789207                                                                  

Cllr. Ewan Marland                       

7 Norton Disney Road                  01522 788503 

 



 NEWSLETTER        Spring 2022 

THIS IS WHAT YOUR PARISH COUNCIL HAVE BEEN WORKING ON AS A PRELUDE TO THE                                                       

CELEBRATIONS OF THIS MOMENTOUS YEAR IN THE LIFE OF THE NATION. 

 

Platinum Jubilee—Queen’s Green Canopy Project 

As part of the Queen’s Green Canopy Project, the Parish Council were successful in       

obtaining a number of trees from Lincolnshire County Council Treescape Scheme. The 

trees will provide part of a national effort to plant specimens, avenues, copses and 

whole woodlands to recognise and honour the queen’s remarkable legacy, which she 

has built during her reign.  

By kind permission of the Lincolnshire Agricultural Society, 2 field corner plots, one off 

Back Lane, behind the Sands and another near the junction of Bridle Lane with Brigg 

Lane, in roadside verges along Broughton Road, and in the Playing Field, have been 

planted by members of the council with the support of volunteers.  

The trees chosen comprise mixed indigenous species, including Oak, Beech, Common 

Alder, Field Maple, Hawthorn, Rowan, Silver Birch, Small Leaved Lime, Sweet Chestnut , 

Wild Cherry, Hornbeam, Walnut and Crab Apple. This will leave its own green legacy in 

years to come, bringing benefits for people, wildlife and the climate.  

We have informally called the Back Lane planting, ‘The Queens Copse’ (Photo 1) and 

that off Bridle Lane, ‘The Dukes Plantation’ (Photo 2), in memory of His Royal Highness, 

the Duke of Edinburgh.  We hope that the scheme will continue into the future and this 

years efforts added to.  

During the early years of growth, the trees will need a little support and we hope that 

residents will assist us in helping keep the weeds at bay and giving them a drink.     

Meanwhile, if anyone feels that they would like to donate a tree of their own, which 

must be native, please contact the Parish Council for details. 

 

 
Photograph 1—The Queen’s Copse Photograph 2—The Duke’s Plantation 
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Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 

At a meeting of residents held at the village hall on 26th February 2022, those attending 

agreed on the following proposed calendar of events: 

 

Thursday 2nd June 

 

Lighting of the beacon at Sands Lane will take place at 9.15pm. Residents are requested to 

gather from 8.30pm.                                                                                                                        

Wine, kindly provided by The White Hart,  and “nibbles” will be available. 

 

Sunday 5th June 

 

Children’s sports/activities session at the playing field from 12 noon 

 ‘Open tea party’ on Sunday  from 2.30pm, taking place between the Village Hall and the 

White Hart. Residents to bring their own food, drinks, tables and chairs etc.  

 

The White Hart will make complimentary seating available and there will be an option to pur-

chase food and drink. The residents would like to express their thanks to The White Hart for 

their support. In the event of inclement weather, the party may be held in the Village Hall 

(max of 100 persons).  

 

NOTE: Church Street will be closed – except to residents – from 10am until 5pm on Sunday 5th 

June.  

 

This will be an event organised by residents—not the Parish Council. No point of contact was 

given for the arrangements at the time of printing. 

STREET PARKING AND ACCESS FOR BUSES 

Please could residents who regularly park on Church 

Street and Vicarage Lane please ensure that buses   

can access the village to collect passengers waiting    

at the bus-stop outside the Church.                            

Thank you 

ALLOTMENTS 

The Parish Council has a number of allotments 

in the village which are available to rent. If 

you are a resident and are interested in taking 

on an allotment when one becomes        

available, please contact the Parish Clerk.  
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More Platinum Jubilee news……. 

The Parish Council have purchased two seats to commemorate the Platinum Jubilee, one to be 

sited on The Sands (near Back Lane) and another in front of the Church in Church Street. There 

are also plans to look into refurbishing the existing seat on Norton Disney Road. 

DOG FOULING 

Dog fouling on public footpaths and verges 

continues to be a problem in our village –           

there is regular fouling left on the High Street 

footpath between the junction with Church 

Street and Clay Lane/Bridle Lane.             

Please keep the village clean by checking 

what your dog is leaving behind and pick it up 

after them! There are six dog waste bins and 

two other general waste bins you can use – 

plus you can use your black domestic waste 

bin too! 

NORTON DISNEY ‘BIG COMMUNITY DIG’ PROJECT 

Norton Disney History and Archaeology Group has    

contacted the Parish Council seeking a financial       

donation for a two week community excavation  being 

planned for September 2022.                                           

This will involve community members spending time      

in trenches excavating the archaeology close to the 

site of Norton Disney’s Roman Villa. If there are any           

residents who are interested in taking part, please     

contact the Parish Clerk by 31st May 2022 so that the 

Council can gauge the level of support for the project 

from within the village. 



Carpet bowls in Carlton 

 Since last autumn, a group has been enjoying 

carpet bowls in the Village Hall.  As the outdoor 

season commences, this group is paused.       

However, we will return next September!  All will be 

welcome whatever your ability!  Equipment is    

provided and this friendly group enjoys a cup of 

tea during each session.   

See you in the Autumn! 

VILLAGE HALL NEWS! 

Even More improvements at the Hall 

Using the last of our surplus Lottery grant, we have     

extended the hall's rear patio, upgraded the       

southern fence and, behind the hall, built a store for 

the outdoor furniture.   

Now we are about to buy safety fencing for the 

northern boundary and '.. does anyone fancy a 

game of table tennis?'  Of course, we have already purchased outdoor furniture, blackout 

blinds and indoor carpet bowls equipment.  Thank you National Lottery. 

USEFUL VILLAGE HALL LINKS: 

Website: Carltonlemoorlandvh.wixsite.com 

E-mail: clmvillagehall@gmail.com 

Bookings: 01522788489  

                 (Margaret—Booking clerk) 

Facebook: clmvillagehall 
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The Pond and Sands area 

The work on the village pond has continued over the past 

12 months and, with the arrival of Spring migrants, any      

further work will be reduced to a minimum with a view to 

keeping the area “tidy”. A large amount of invading willow 

has been removed, water courses cleared, plants -         

generously donated by village residents - including           

forget-me-not, celandine, flag iris, comfrey and foxglove 

have been planted, wild flowers sown and further division 

of snowdrops has been accomplished following last years   

successful division which resulted in a good show of blooms 

along Back Lane in Spring. 

Two new paths-see ‘photos- have been created to        

provide (a) an alternative view of the pond and (b)       

access to a woven bird screen. Both paths are          

wheelchair/pushchair friendly. 

        

       A big thank you to all who continue to  

       work hard for the benefit of our lovely      

       village! 

 


